
Academy of Dover Charter School Board of Directors 

6/26/2020 6:04 PM – Meeting called to order by – Kimeu Boynton, President 

In Attendance 

Kimeu Boynton,Esq., President, Dr. Charles D. Fletcher, Member, Candace Holmes, Esq., 
Member, Bishop Thomas,  Member, Dr. Michele Marinucci, Head of School, Deborah Postles, 
Curriculum Coordinator, Lauren Comegys, Theresa Tridente, Teacher Representative, Bill Bentz, 
Michelle Hudson 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
Roll Call – Quorum was established 

 
Approval of Minutes 

Motion to Approve Minutes of May 28, 2020 
Moved by – Candace Holmes, Esq. 
Seconded by - Dr. Charles D. Fletcher 
Motion carried unanimously 

 
Budget 

Motion to Approve Budget of May 28, 2020 
Moved by – Bishop Thomas 
Seconded by – Dr. Charles Fletcher 
Motion carried unanimously 

 
Principal Report 

 
Enrollment is rising, Current count is 298 
We have added new banners, flags and signage to the front of the school.  
The Academy was on the front page of Delaware State News featuring our Drive up parade 
moving up Ceremony, It was a huge success and will become a new academy tradition. 
2020-2021 Calendar is completed. 
Inside The Academy there are many exciting things happening, moving classrooms, painting, 
cleaning – over haul and updates. 
Mr. Davis is doing an amazing job with all the new safety precautions for the upcoming school 
year. 
Custom educations for all families – Hybrid, remote or on site. We will be prepared. 
Chromebooks are being assigned and will go to all Students. 
We will be using Google Classroom. 
We are Welcoming 2 new top notch Teachers to our team Casey Artis, Music and Laura Dulin, 6th 
Grade. 



 
Board Announcement 

Mr. Boynton said thank you for your work at the school this is a difficult time. 
Board Welcomed Ms. Dulin and Ms. Artis  

 
PTO Announcement 

Since Dr. Iriowen was unable to attend the meeting, this item was delayed until the next board meeting. 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
Teacher Representative    
 

The end of the year ceremony was a wonderful time.  
The staff morale has never been so high. 
The Specialist Team is updating the ELA and Math curriculum. 
The mentor program was a success, even being done remotely. 

    
 
Public Comments 

 

Next Meeting 

Thursday, July 30, 2020 at 6:00 P.M. 

Motion to Adjourn at 6:50 p.m. 
Moved by:  Dr. Charles Fletcher 
Seconded by:  Candace Holmes, Esq., and Teresa Tridente  
Motion carried unanimously 
 


